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On Tuesday 6th July 2021, at 13.20 hrs., at press room, 1st floor, Parliament Building, Hon. Mr. 
Anan Pholamnuay, Chairperson of the Committee on the House of Representatives Affairs , as a 
representative of the government whip made a statement on the results of the 4th meeting of 
the year 2021 of the Joint Coordinating Committee of the House of Representatives which was 
chaired by Hon. Mr. Suchart Tancharoen, First Deputy Speaker of the House of Representatives, 
in order to consider the guidelines of the meetings of the House of Representatives under the 
Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) pandemic situation.  The meeting resolutions were as 
follows: 

 1. On 7th July 2021, there would be the meeting of the House of Representatives 
regularly due to the considerations of the important laws were pending; 
 2. All Committees and the related Ad-hoc Committees were demanded for the 

cooperation of the meeting suspension for 2 weeks if no necessity.  The Ad-hoc Committee 

on Annual Budget Appropriations Bill B.E. 2565 and 9 Sub-Committees associated to 

appropriations are able to call the meetings because of the necessity to complete the 

process within the specific timeframe, but the reduction of meeting participants and 

followers as less as possible would be requested, and they must strictly follow the public 

health measures; 
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 3. For more safety, all MPs must be detected the infection with the rapid test kits in 

order to test the infection provided by the Secretariat of the House of Representatives.  If the 

infection results were found, the Secretariat of the House of Representatives must provide 

the further measures to take care of the infected MP; 

 4. The Secretariat of the House of Representatives was requested to conduct the 

vaccinations for all parliamentary staff and related persons.  The meeting also recommended 

the Secretariat of the House of Representatives to provide the booster dose vaccine (the 3rd 

dose) to the parliamentary staff and related persons to reboost their immunity continuously. 

 Currently, there were only 15 MPs who had not been vaccinated due to the  

congenital diseases of vaccinated prohibition. 

 

Source:  

 

https://www.parliament.go.th/ewtadmin/ewt/parliament_parcy/ewt_news.php?
nid=79290&filename=The_House_of_Representatives 
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